
CCCC General Membership Meeting July 10, 2018 held at the Legacy Clubhouse 

In attendance- reference sign in roster 

Social Period held 6:30pm- 7pm, sign in, raffle tickets 

Meeting called to order by President Jim Kearse at 7pm. Raffle held for items provided by Stephen Wade 

Chevrolet. 

Jim Kearse Report and comments: 

 Welcome to new members: Gordon and Danielle Frampton, and Rick and Lynn Miller who 

shared Corvette and experiences that brought them to St. George  

 Drawings for the next month and following month for featured Corvette and Members. Michael 

and Barbara Pfeffer will be featured on CCCC website in August, and George and Rozie Pasley 

will be featured in September on CCCC website. 

  Upcoming events and sign up deadlines were provided: 

 

Deadline July 16th for July 19th National Corvette Restoration Society event in Las Vegas 

    July 20th for July 25th Meet and Eat Lunch at Maglebys Restaurant 

                  July 26th for August 4th CCCC Anniversary Party 

                                           

Other Events coming forward: 

                  August 17th CCCC Board Meeting 

                  September 18th Dinner Cruise to Milt’s Stage Stop, Cedar City 

                  September 6th -9th Lake Tahoe Run 

                  September 29th Progressive Dinner 

                  October 16th- 19th Cruise to Reagan Library 

                  October 27th Chili Cook Off  

                  December 4th CCCC Christmas Party 

 Bylaw recommended changes were reviewed Article by Article with notice shared to those 

attended that an email will be sent out requesting a vote on each Article by July 31st. The vote of 

members is to be emailed back to Jim Kearse. 

 

Larry Minnich provided Treasurer’s Report: 

 $ 160.00 collected from New Members. Expenditures of $224.96 for $90 to NCCC; $22.44 to St. 

George for registration of CCCC participation in 4th of July parade; $42.54 New member name 

tags; $69.89 for 2- way radios for CCCC use. Balance $ 3612.07. 

Jackie Ortelli provided Secretary report: 

 Member of the Year Standings through July 4th were noted as follows: 

Peter Spevak 17 points, Trish Spevak 17 points, Mike Baessler 16 points, Linda Baessler 14 

points, Bob Naquin 11 points, Danny Rice 10 points, Sharon Minnich 8 points.  Report included 

upcoming events that have overnight stays which can change point leaders based on 

attendance. 



 New Members on roster will be noted in red so members can more clearly see the changes 

made. 

 A card from the Gibb Marsh‘s wife was read to the group thanking the owners of 12 Corvettes 

that came from Salt Lake Corvette Club, as well the 6 From St. George and participated in the 

funeral procession to the cemetery on June 30th. Gibb Marsh was an active member of the Salt 

Lake City Club until he moved to St. George and was active in the CCCC until his health issues. 

Laura Rice provided Communication’s Director Report: 

 Pictures on Website are current from recent CCCC activities held. Each event is a slideshow. The 

calendar and Bulletin are current for this month’s events. The roster is updated at the beginning 

of each month if there are changes that occurred during that month. Jackie Ortelli sends the 

roster to another Board Member who reviews and forwards to all current CCCC members. 

 Information about the upcoming Anniversary party hosted by Danny and Laura Rice was 

presented. There will be raffle tickets sold for items with the monies from the sale going to 

charity. Food for the party will be catered and is expensed to the Club. Encouragement made for 

as many members who can attend to RSVP NLT July 26th so figures can be provided for the 

amount of food needed. 

Raffle 50/50 drawing won by John Johnson. 

Guest Presenter: Troy Pyles presented information on the history, methodology for judging restored 

Corvettes, as well as made available several books and materials showing the detail of the judging and 

tips for judging these special Vettes that he has learned over the years. He has written much on this 

subject and has judged many events sponsored by the National Corvette Restoration Society. President 

Jim Kearse thanked him for his presentation and reminded members of the upcoming CCCC run to Las 

Vegas on July 19th to see these Vettes in a sponsored event by the NCRS. 

With no further business the CCCC business meeting was adjourned at 7:58 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, Jackie Ortelli CCCC Secretary 

 

 

 

 


